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March. 31, 1981 

Mr. Morton Blackwell 
Special Assistant to the President 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mr. Blackwell: 

In accordance with my telephone conversation with your assistant this 
morning, I am enclosing a copy of the premiere issue of Christian Citizen 
Newsmagazine. 

~ s advised that you could possibly hand-deliver this newsmagazi9 e 
to the President. We believe that he will be interested in it because it 
is a Christian publication that is politically oriented and ext~emely sup-
ortive of the President. ~ ~)? 

If, after looking over the publication, you feel you can do this for 
us, we shall be very grateful. A letter addressed to the President assuring 
him of our prayers is also enclosed and we will appreciate it if you can 
see that it is given to him. 

A few weeks ago I talked with you about the possibility of being in­
cluded when Mr. Reagan schedules press conferences of particular interest 
to the religious community. Jo Ann Gasper, whom I believe is a friend of 
yours, and who writes for us, will be in touch with you in that regard. 

Thank you so much for whatever help you are able to give us. 

Sincerely, 

/b 1. t ~ 
enc. Editor 

3151 East191stPaE, Larsrg, IL 00438 • IL 312/895·9'22) • N 219/9'24800 __ __. 
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Christian 

Center 
P.O. Box 10274 

Alexandria, VA 22310 
(703) 971-0555 

- Located -

5411 Franconia Road 
Alexandria, VA 22310 

Ministries 
Bennie R. Harris, Senior Pastor 
Orv Owens, Phd, Advisor 
Thomas C. McCulley, Director, C.C.S. 
Carol Morgan (Minister of Music) 
Paul Morgan, Associate • Youth 
Carroll (Chuck) Snyder, Senior Citizens, C.E. 

September 28, 1982 

President Ronald Reagan 
The White House 
Washington, D. C. 20500 

Dear President Reagan: 

I greatly appreciated the invitation to be at the 
White House on September 25th to meet with you and 
Mrs. Reagan. 

Your message made me feel very proud that you are 
our President. You spoke more than just mere words 
but heart-felt conaern ad c n~ iction for the future 
of our nation ... a n&i1 6n t hat has always honored 
God. 

I have prayed for you for many years since Reverend Clyde 
Hinson, who pastor.e · Sae-r-am,ento in the days when you 
were Governor a rnia sµoRe of you so highly. 

I pastor a --. of ap~roximately 1,000 people and 
each Sunday in bulletin and we pray for 
you collect ngreg ion. A our President 
I can assur oonti ~d support that God will 
sustain and u. 

~:,? 

st cord· y, ------ ; c -

I t.I TU~ t"'LJAr"\_u,1 ,....,- -r-11r- &1.a-r•-•11.-. ,..., ... ,._.,, 



-I. 
June J, 198 3 

I am pleased to send greetings and congratula ­
tionG to Lancast~r Bihl~ Collage in this 50th 
year of service. 

The role of educatio~ has been paramount i n our 
country ' s development and progren , and through 
the ye-.trs Lsncast,er Bible Cr:>llege baa provide d 
quality education for t hoµ.aanda of .studentg . 
The fou!1d&tion of our country is bas0d on tradi­
tional ffloi~l values. , and your inatitution helps 
continue this tradition by ~mph~gizing the scrip­
t ures , which remain a l l the morn r e levant in 
today ' s oocict.y . 

As you pass this milestone and begin the ne~t 
50 y~ars , ~lancy and I wish you t he ver y . bes t. for 
continued s uccess• and again , congratulat.ior)a . 

Sincerely , 

RONALD REAGA.N 
Sent To: 
Dr. Gilbert A. Peterson 
President 
Lancaster Bible College 
901 Eden Road 
Lancaster, Pennsylvania 17601 

WHcc: . 
The Honorable Robert S. Walker 
House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

RR:Hodge:--LIVING 
cc: 
K.Osborne/D.Livingston/B.Oglesby(FYI)/M.Black 
Requested by Cong. Walker 

(FYI)/CF 
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GIRISTIANITY fr 

~y 465 Gundersen Drive 

March 22, 1983 

Mr. David Gergen 
Assistant to the President 
for Co1TJT1unications 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania 'Avenue 
Washington, DC 24514 

Dear Mr. Gergen: 

Carol Stream, Illinois 60187 (312) 260-6200 

In the last few months, President Reagan has made a large impact on 
the evangelical Christian community in the United States. His speech 
before the National Religious Broadcasters convention was welcomed 
by the 40 million people in the United States who are evangelical 
Christians. His more recent address to the National Association of 
Evangelicals convention in Orlando, Florida, reinforced among the 
nation's Christians the belief that President Reagan stands for the 
moral beliefs that undergird historic Christianity. 

CHRISTIANITY TODAY magazine is a biweekly publication that addresses 
itself to the evangelical Christian audience. It has a paid circula­
tion of approximately 180,000. Its constituency cuts across a wide 
range of mainline Protestantism as well as independent Christian 
churches. Evangelical Christianity is not to be confused with funda­
mentalism, about which we read so much in the daily press. 

I'm writing to request an interview with President Reagan that would 
be conducted by the magazine's editor, Gilbert Beers, and myself. 
We wish to question the President about his views on important moral 
issues currently before Congress, as well as his own moral beliefs 
as expressed in the recent speeches. Recently, our magazine con­
ducted an interview with former President Carter, and I have enclosed 
a copy of that issue with this letter. I don't believe our inter­
view with President Reagan would focus so closely on his personal 
faith because he has not made that a public issue as much as Presi­
dent Carter has. I believe we could conduct an efficient and pro­
ductive interview in 45 minutes' time. The date of the interview, 
of course, would be at the President's convenience. 

A magazine of evangelical conviction 
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I'm taking the liberty of forwarding a copy of this letter to Morton 
C. Blackwell, who has been made aware of our request to interview 
the President. I look forward to your response. 

Sincerely, 

Tom Minnery 
News Editor 

TM/de 
Enc. 

cc: Morton C. Blackwell , 
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HRISTIAN 
-~FELLOWSHIP 

P .O. Box 2 2755 San Diego, California 92122- 0755 

Pho n e: (619 ) 942-3196 T e le x: TRT 231-14 0414 

Mr. Morton C. Blackwell 
Special Assistant to the President 

The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Ave., N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mr. Blackwell, 

December 14, 1982 

Thank you for your continued interest and support of 
our ministry through National Christian Fellowship. Since we 
last met, in Louisville, Kentucky, several new Mayor's Prayer 
Breakfasts have been established, as well as the ongoing 
ministry of Fellowship Groups within Federal, State, and Local 
government buildings across our land. I hope to see you during 
the National Prayer Breakfast and related activities in February . 

Enclosed is a copy of a letter from Mike MacIntosh to 
Mr. Richard Morris. If you could assist in arranging a meeting 
with him and/or Mr. Morris, Mr. Clark, or the President, I am 
confident that it would be valuable in helping to resolve the 
issue of "The Siberian Seven". Mr. MacIntosh comes with my 
highest recommendation. 

Once again, thank you for your friendship and interest in 
our work. We continue to support and pray for you on a regular 
basis. 

May God guide and uphold you, the P~esident, and this 
administration. 

Encl. 

Sincerely, 

~c~ 
David M. Courson 
National Director 

' ' .. a Prayer Fellowship Group in every government building' ' 



November 29, 1982 

Mr. Richard Morris 
Special Assistant to the 
Assistant to the President 

National Security Affairs 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mr. Morris: 

In January of this year I had the privilege of meeting 
with you in Washington concerning "The Siberian Seven" 
situation at the U.S. Embassy ,in Moscow. 

I have a simple low-key suggestion which may resolve 
the issue and save face for the Soviet Union if a 
release would be a reality. 

If you, Mr. Clark or the President feel it would be 
beneficial for us to discuss this matter, I · am at your 
service as a neutral party and a concerned citizen. 

Again, may I thank you ~xor our time together in 
Washington and ·the telephone conversations we have 
had. \ 

Awaiting your reply, 

~~~ 
Mike MacIntosh 

MM:pra 

cc: Morton C . . Blackwell 
Max Binswanger. 

P.O BOX 28694 SAN DIEGO CALIFORNIA 92128 714/'}(;7-1896 
lELEX HCPIZONINT SDG 697141 



THE GIDEON ~ IONAL 
OF NEW YORK STATE 

A CHRISTIAN BUSINESS & PROFESSIONAL MEN'S ASSOCIATION 

President Ronald Reagan 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear President Reagan: 

Mrs. E. Wallace Ross 
377 Main Street 
East Aurora, N.Y. 

May 11, 1983 

Praise the Lord that we have a Christian President serving our nation!!! 

14052 

As a member of the Gideons International, we were all so pleased to read your 
Proclamation declaring 1983 as ""The Year of the Bible." I am sure you are 
aware that the proclamation was recently printed in our "Gideon" magazine. 

\

In October of 1983, the Gideons of New York State are planning to hold our 
annual state convention in the Buffalo, New York area. As part of the weekerld 
convention, we would like to hand out copies of your "Year of the Bible" pro­
clamation to those attending. Would it be possible to get a copy of the 

}original pro~ suitable fo~ reproduction (for about 350-400 copjes)? 
We are hoping to have the proclamation reproduced in a size and format that 
people could frame and hang on their walls. 

If it is not possible to provide a copy , we would then proceed to have a 
reprint made from the Gideon magazine. 

Thank you for your kind attention to this request. We will be awaiting a 
response from your office so we will know which way to proceed. 

Again, thank you for honoring our Lord and his Holy Word with your p roclamation. 

Sincerely yours, 

DISTRIBUTING GOD'S HOLY WORD• WINNING OTHERS FOR CHRIST 



CARDINAL'S RESIDENCE 
2101 COMMONWEALTH AVENUE 

BRIGHTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02135 

February 10, 1983 

Mr. Morton c. Blackwell 
Special Assistant to the President 

for Public Liaison 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 

Dear Mr. Blackwell: 

I am writing to acknolwedge and thank 
you for your kindness in sending to 
His Eminence, Cardinal Medeiros, the 
copy of the remarks the President made 
at the Annual Convention of National 
Religious Broadcasters on January 31. 

I will certainly bring these to the 
Cardinal's attention. 

With best wishes, I am 

WMH/kw 

Sincerely in 

/4;~17~ 
Reverend William M. Helmick 
Secretary to the Cardinal 



ARCHDIOCESE OF SAINTPAULAND MINNEAPOLIS 

Office of the Archbishop 

February 8, 1983 

Mr. Morton C. Blackwell 
Special Assistant to the President 
for Public Liaison 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 

Dear Mr. Blackwell, 

226 Summit Avenue 

Saint Paul, Minnesota 55102 

Thank you for your letter of February 1, 1983 with the enclosed 
copy of the President's remarks to the National Religious Broad­
casters Convention. I had read exerpts of those remarks, but it 
was good of you to send me the entire transcript. Thank you again. 

Most Reverend John R. Roach, D.D. 
Arch ishop of Saint Paul and Minneapolis 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

TO: Morton Blackwell 

FROM: CHARLEY SHEPHERD 
PRESIDENTIAL CORRES. 
x 7610 Room 94 

DATE: 10/13/82 

Do you have any knowledge of the 

attached "School of Saints"? I would 

appreciate any assistance you can 

offer. Many thanks. 



School Of Saints 
C?; OF 

".f' September 23, 1982 

P.O. Box 1231 
Independence, Missouri 64051 

~ Dear Mr. President: 

We are preparing a book for children with emphasis on the fact that God 
is King of us all and t hat the leaders of countries are His servants to 
help the people in every way possible. 

We sincerely believe that you are such a leader and I am wondering if it 

I! 
would be possible for you to take a few moments to send a short letter to 
the children which would encourage them to respect authority of leaders 
and of God. I know this would be much appreciated. 

Sincerely, 

Q.~ 
Norma Holik 1~ 
Exec e Secretary 

P.s. Ir personally feel you are trying to the best of your ability 
agiinst the greatest odds, and that only with God's help can you 
fulfill the rpromises that you have made t o the nation. Thus we 
do pray for you daily. 

A Voluntary Association for Applied Educational Research and Publication 



MOST REVEREND LAWRENCE J . RILEY, S .T .0. 

AUXILIARY BISHOP OF BOSTON 

OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL BISHOP 

GREATER BOSTON REGION 

43 MAPLE STREET 

HYDE PARK . MASSACHUSETTS 02136 

Mr. Morton C. Blackwell 
Special Assistant to the President 
for Public Liaison 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20013 

Dear Mr. Blackwell: 

February 10, 1983 

Thank you very much. for your kindness in 
sending me a copy of the address of the President 
to the National Religious Broadcasters Convention. 
I am happy to have the text of the President's 
remarks. 

Asking an occasional remembrance in your 
prayers, and with every best wish, I remain 

+ Mos 

LJR:kk 



March 17, 1981 

Dear Mr. Frick: 

I have been asked to acknowledge your letter 
requesting an appointment with the President 
for 47 members of the Christian Church · 
(Disciples of Christ) International Affairs 
Seminar to discuss relationships between 
Military Strength and World Peace. · . 

:, • • ;' ,. 9 ~.~t" ', ~ ~ --' 

. Very regrettably, the President• s schedule is ' · · .. ; -- ¥ , b 
. full at that time. However, I am forwarding • _/ f'-<-4v~~ .~ 1)1" 

your letter to Mr. Cavaney in the Office of ~ lll"':'. ~ 
Public Liaiso~~vho . will be in touch with you . · .. (!r"r 
about the. ,poasibili ty_ of a member of the · ~ ,, 
Domestic Policy Staff seeing you. . 

~ ~ 

Very best wishes. ~ 

1. : -.· 

.. ' 
Sincerely_, 

Gregory J. Newell 
Special Assistant 
to the• President . 

The Reverend Murray A. Frick, Jr. " 
Webster Groves Christian Church 
1320 -West Lockwood Avenue 
St. Louis# MO . 63122 

cc & inc: ~-..,--:-;;:~~ (WW) 
GJN:emb.:.12a 

.r 



Webster Groves Christian Church 
1320 W. LOCKWOOD AVEN UE • ST. LOUIS, MO, 63122 • (314) 961-3232 

Marc h 4, 1981 MIN ISTERS : 

WILLIAM G. SHOOP 

WILLIAM R. MOORE 

MU RRAY A. F RICK, JR , 

-f:
.· r--,...._:-~ 

· '1 I I 
( '• ') . 

\ 1·} 

Deputy Appointments Secretary 
President ' s Schedul ing Office 
The White Hou9e_; . 
Washing t o1;-, D. C. 20500 .. · 

To Whom It Hay Concern : 

I am t he dir ector of the Chr istian Church (Disciples of Christ) Int erna tiona l 
Affairs Seminar . I wi ll be bringing a gr~up of 47 senior high s t udent s and 
adults to Washington as pa rt of our Seminar from Saturday after noon , Apr il 4 
to Tuesday, April 7 . During that time we win-be spending time on Cap itol 
Im no e-e~t-i~n•g--w~·lth several interest groups . 

We are focusing on the issues that threaten world peace and would like ver y 
much to be able to speak to the-President concerning the r elations hips 
between Military Strength and World- Peace . As the Head of our country and a 
dedicated churchman, this would be most meaningful to the fu t ure leaders we 
will have among us. 

~f~~ would it be possible to speak wit h a member of thel7 
-~e~ent ' s staff~ 

I anxiously await your response . 

MAF / pl 
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Wheaton Graduate School 
WHEATON, ILLINOIS 60187 • Communications Department 

July 9, 1982 

Ms. Maiselle Shortley 
Office of Mr. Morton Blackwell 
Old Executive Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Ms. Shortley: 

Thank you very much for all you did to arrange our excellent session 
with Mr. Blackwell when my journalism students and I were in Washington 
last month. 

I also appreciated very much your securing my camera after I left it 
in the conference room. I lost one camera in 1980 after we visited the 
White House and I wouldn't have dared come home without this new one 
this time. Thank you vor your thoughtfulness. 

Glenn . F. Arnold 
Chairman 
Communications Department 

GFA: jag 

Since 1860 
For Chr1s1 and 

His Kingdom 



Mr. Morton Blackwell 
Presidential Assistant 
Old Executive Office Building 
Washington D.C. 20500 

July 21, 1982 

Dear Mr. Blackwell, 

I am writing on behalf of the group of Communications students 
from Wheaton Graduate School (Ill.) which you addressed last 
June 17. 

We very much appreciate your taking time off your many 
responsibilities (including meeting with the President) to 
meet with us. The session provided us with good insight on 
the Government's programs, and of your role. We hope future 
groups will benefit from similar sessions. 

Again, thank you for honoring us with your presence. You 
helped make our educational trip successful. 

We pray God's blessings and guidance for you as you continue 
in Washington, and may He richly supply you with wisdom now, 
and in the future. 

Yours sincerely, 

on Graduate School 
Wheaton, Illinois, 60187 



CD 
Wheaton Graduate School 
WHEATON, ILLINOIS 60187 • Communications Department 

July 9, 1982 

Mr. Morton Blackwell 
Presidential Assistant 
Liaison to Religious Communities 
Old Executive Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20500 · 

Dear Mr. Blackwell : 

Thank you very much for your help in making our recent seminar in 
Secular and Governmental Journalism such a stimulating learning exper­
ience for the students and me. 

I apologize for taking so long to write to you . We returned to Wheaton 
Sunday, June 20, and a two-week Feature Writing class was waiting for me 
on Monday the 21st . 

In many ways this edition of the seminar was the best of the three we've 
held so far. The students were extremely positive and appreciative of 
your taking time to speak to them. 

Thank you especially for the incisive overview of the political process 
in America as you see it . We'll be watching the Fall elections with inter­
est to see how these principles are operating then . 

~1,{Lff) 
Glenn F. Arnold 
Chairman 
Communications Department 

GFA:jag 

Since 1860 
For ChrtSI and 
H,s Kingdom 
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6113 Calumet 
Amarillo, Texas 79106 
(806) 355-4221 

Dear Friend, 

B.old Ministries 
Dr. Ludwig Otto 

President & Founder 

Randy Bennett is a convicted murderer. About eight months ago, after 
many years of drug use, Randy murdered a couple in a drug related event. 

For eight months I visited Randy, once each week, at the Potter County 
Jail. A few days ago he was sentenced to 75 years in jail. On July 21st I shared 
with Randy our vision for Bold .Ministries and its mission of reaching and pro­
tecting our young people through one of Bold .Ministries Divisions - "Kids for 
Christ." 

Here is what Randy said -- "If there had been a 'Kids for Christ' in my 
neighborhood when I was growing up -- THE CHANCES ARE GOOD THAT 
I WOULD NOT BE IN JAIL.'' 

We need to protect our young people. Bold .Ministries is planning to open 
a "Kids for Christ" center at 1623 Dumas Dr. (Hwy. 287) Amarillo, Texas 
79107 on September 1, 1982. We plan on reaching thousands of young people 
in the Amarillo Community. In order to open this facility we need to raise 
$68,000.00. This money will be used by the Lord to make a down payment on 
the purchase of the building, purchase equipment, pay utilities, insurance and 
staff. 

What is it worth to save the life of a young person? I don't know! But I do 
know that the devil's crowd spends millions every year to destroy our young 
people. We can surely spend $68,000.00 to save our young people. 

Please let me hear from you. Those who feel led of the Lord to support this 
ministry will have their names engraved on a plaque in the entrance of the 
building. We need God's people, giving God's money to support this project. 
I pray that you will give and give generously. 

P.S. One pastor, Rev. Jerry Kelly, said that he planned to ask his church to put 
Bold .Ministries and its division "Kids for Christ" in their church mission bud­
get. Will you ask your church to do the same? 
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.. 
To provide the very best for the young people of our community -. 

"Kids for Christ" a division of Bol<l Ministries 

MOST RAISE . $68 00000 BY SEPTEMBER 5, 1982 · , 
ALL CONTRIBUTIONS ARE TAX DEDUCTIBLE 

Open House 
September 18, .1982 

· 1-2 - 6 p.m.. 
Everyone f nvited 

Refreshments, Sp~cial Music 
Specic3:l Guests 

Every individual, business, civic organization or church -- who 
makes a contribution -- will have their name on a Memorial Plaque 
at the entrance of the building. You will be recognized as one of 
those who want to help young people. 

North Amarillo -"Kids for Christ" 
1III111111111111111111111111111111111111111111111111111 I 11111 lllll 1111111111111111111 IIIIIII I I 111111111111111111 

Citizens Coordinating Committee 

Bill Dupree 
Principal, Rolling 
Hills Elementary School 
Ed Armbruster 
Director, R.A. Pleasant 
Valley Baptist Church 
Rev. Carl Neal 
Pastor, River Road 
Baptist Church 
Derrill Pierce 
Owner, Kaleidoscope 

Johnny King 
Owner, Tascosa 
Office Machines 
Peggy Hamilton 
Executive Director 
Friendship House 

Rev. Joe Connor 
Pastor, Maranatha 
Fellowship Church 

Hon. Bryan Poff 
47th District Judge 

Elisha Demerson 
Potter County Commissioner 

Barbara Merker 
Regional Director 
"Kids for Christ" 

Rev. James Neal 
Pastor, St. Johns 
Baptist Church 

James Brandon 
Attorney 

Pat Ford 
Employee 

Pantex Corporation 
Lt. Don Prather 

Amarillo 
Police Dept. 

Dr. Ludwig Otto 
President 

Bold Ministries 
Russell Rhodes 

Teacher, Horace Mann 
Jr. High School 

Kelli Bullard 
Operations Manager, 
KW AS Radio Station 

Lovell Lee 
Texas State Technical 

Institute, Instructor 



Bold Ministries 
6113 Calumet Amarillo, Texas 79106 (806) 355-4221 

Dr. Ludwig Otto Founder & President 

PROPOSED SCHEDULE 
Activities 

PROPOSED BUDGET 

l Athletics: Boxing; Volleybal~ Basketball; Skating; Shuffle Board; Checkers; 
Chess; Softball; Trampoline. 

2 Crafts: Woodwork and Car Repair. 

Scripture Memory 
l The admission fee for anyone to enter into the center will be a knowledge 

of today's memory verse. NO ONE CAN ENTER UNLESS THEY CAN RECITE 
TODA Y'S MEMORY VERSE. 

2 Memory verses will be changed each week. They will be suggested by the 
members on the Citizens Co-ordinating Committee. 

Witnessing 
Three times each day the Director or Assistant Director will stop all activities -
bring the kids together - and in a few minutes show them how they can share 
Jesus Christ with their friends. 

Hours 
l Activities: 

a. Summer: 10 a.m., Six days each week. Closed Sunday. 
b. During School Session: 3:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. 

Saturday, 10:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m .. Closed Sunday. 
2 Counseling: Same hours as above, except in the case of special appoint­

ment. 

Supervisors of Activities 

KIDS FOR CHRIST - NORTH AMARILLO 
For the Period: August 1, 1982 - July 31, 1983 

Expenses 
Legal Services 
Accounting Fees 
Landscaping Charges 
Hospitalization 
Utilities 
Taxes 
Insurance 
Equipment - Office 
Equipment - Athletic 
Salaries: 

Director 
Asst. Director 
2 Part- Time Counselors 

Maintenance 
Postage 
Telephone 
Video Tape Presentation 
Advertising 

Building Cost 

18,000.00 
12,000.00 
9,600.00 

Proposed Purchase of 1623 Dumas Dr., Amarillo 
(8400 Sq. Ft. Plus 3½ Acres) 

600.00 
600.00 

1,200.00 
4,600.00 

12,000.00 
6.400.00 
3,200.00 
1,600.00 
6,900.00 

39,600.00 
4,800.00 
3,600.00 
2.400.00 
5,000.00 
3,000.00 

Four paid employees: Director; Assistant Director; 2 part-time Counselors. 
2 Volunteers from: National Association of Christian Educators; National 

Association of Christian Peace Officers; Various other sports figures and 
teachers, plus the Fellowship of Christian Athletes. Total Proposed Cost 

All contributions are tax deductible. 

97,900.00 

185,000.00 
$ 282,900.00 



Dr. Ludwig Otto 
President and Founder 

Dr. Otto is a graduate 
of City University of New 
York, (Bachelor of Arts); 
the Blackstone School 
of Law; Chicago, Illinois 
(Bachelor of Law); South­
western Baptist Theo-

, . logical Seminary, Fort 
• Worth, Texas (Master of 

Divinity and Doctor of Ministry). 
Before he founded Bold .Ministries, he was 

the pastor of Southern Baptist Churches in 
Amarillo, Joshua, Euless and Fort Worth, Texas. 

State Directors 
Mary Daily, California 
Rev. James A. Gray, Sr., Idaho 
Doug Black, Wisconsin 
Ernest Parrish, North Dakota 
Ron McGee, Oklahoma 
Ron McGee, Oklahoma 
Louis Englehard, Missouri 
Ed Parrine, Nebraska 
Blaine Burton, Wyoming 
Rev. L.H. Lee, Arizona 
George Bergstrom, Kansas 
Ray Quartemont, Louisiana 

Regional Directors 
Russell Rhodes, Kyle Lee, Lovell Lee , Barbara 
Merker, Carmelita Smit , Chris Donahoe , John 
Bonham, Reb. Terry Toler, Marie Porter, Rev. 
Harry Watkings , Raynard Wilson , Rev. Steve 
Lemke, Rev. Gene Palmer, Don Prather, Rev. 
Rev. Dale Moreland 

Board of Directors 
Rev. Dale Burris, Pastor, Houston, Tx. 
Dr. Ludwig Otto, Evangelist, Amarillo, Tx. 
Rev. Tom Deere, Pastor, Andice, Tx. 
Mrs. Sara Otto, Homemaker, Amarillo, Tx. 
Derrill Pierce, Businessman, Amarillo, Tx. 
Rev. Ed Hornbaker, Pastor, Syracuse, Ks. 
Dr. Curt Dodd, Pastor, Gonzales, Tx. 
Dr. Sam Stennis, Optometrist, Amarillo, Tx. 

Advisory Board of Directors 
Bill Glass, Evangelist, Amari llo, Tx. 
Russell Rhodes, Educator, Amarillo, Tx. 
Mrs. Katie Sheffield, Retired Educator, Dallas, Tx. 
Mrs. Gail Stennis, Attorney, Amarillo, Tx. 

Book - "How To Protect Your Children" 
Written by Dr. Otto. Acclaimed by many: 
Dr. Bailey Smith, Pastor, First Southern Baptist Church, Del City, Oklahoma 

"I love the little book, 'How To Protect Your Children'. You will want to have one. 
Please buy one for your sake and your children's. It is the very thing you've been 
looking for and didn't know where to find it. It elevates the home and lifts up Christ." 

Dr. Paige Patterson, President, Criswell Center for Biblical Studies 
"This book should by all means be read. It is much overdue. The conclusions that 
Lou Otto draws here are not only significant, but they ought to be read by every 
pastor and every parent." 

Rev. Dale Burris, Pastor, Willow Park Baptist Church, Houston, Texas 
"May we take the principles prescribed in this volume and tap the untapped re­
sources of childhood faith." 

Dr. Paul Stripling, Executive Director, Waco Baptist Association 
"It is excellent material and I want you to know how supportive I am of the work 
you are doing in preparation for this book." 

Ron McGee, Sheriff, Noble County, Perry, Oklahoma 
"This book has opened me up personally, to the need and has inspired me to take 
action." 

Video Tape - "Evangelizing the Young" 
Produced by Covenant Communications. Available in½ or 3/4 inch, Beta or VHS. This 
tape should be viewed by anyone interested in the future of our young people. 22 
minutes in length and in full color, this video tape not only challenges us to reach the 
young for Jesus Christ, but also explains the role of Bold Ministries. 

Cameo appearances of polotical leaders, law enforcement officers and Christian 
educators are included in this vital presentation. Every church should have a copy of 
this tape in their media library. 

Cassette Tape - "You Can Change Your Public School" 
This 30 minute tape explains what is taking place in Public Schools throughout our 

country. Many have acclaimed this concise dynamic tape as one of the clearest 
presentations of its kind. It concludes by giving you four practical steps to changing 
your Public School. 

You may receive any or all of the above by a contribution in any amount to Bold 
Ministries. We request , however, that you return the Video Tape within a seven day 
period. ALL CONTRIBUTIONS ARE USED TO SUPPORT THE REACHING OF THE 
LOST FOR JESUS CHRIST. ALL CONTRIBUTIONS ARE TAX DEDUCTIBLE. 



What is Bold Ministries 
Bold (Believe On the Lord for Deliv­

erance) .Ministries has been called to 
evangelize the lost and defend the 
faith. Bold .Ministries crosses denom­
inational lines to take a stand on issues 
that face Christians. Bold .Ministries 
consists of four divisions: 

The National Association of 
Christian Educators 

Consists of those (you do not have 
to be a teacher, although teachers 
are welcomed) who have grouped 
together on the local community level 
to return traditional values to our Public 
Schools. 

Kids For Christ 
Bold .Ministries plans on opening -

centers nationally where young people ' 
can meet for athletics, scripture mem­
ory and learning how to be witnesses 
for the Lord Jesus Christ. 

The National Association of 
Christian Peace Officers 

A fellowship of law enforcement 
agents who work together to meet the 
needs of young people. 

Bold Publishing 
Publishes works that demand our 

attention. 

We Need Your Support 
Dr. Otto is an evangelist. He is available for 

meetings anywhere: home, church, Civic Cen­
ter, athletic field -- anywhere. 

"Lou" Otto was born in New York City in 
1934 and grew up in the tough East Side Streets. 
He started boxing when he was 12 and contin­
ued as an amateur until 16 when he turned 
"pro." He had hundreds of fights and only lost 
one. 

Rated the "Outstanding Prospect" in the 
Light Heavy Weight Division by Ring Magazine 
he quit boxing at 20 to attend college and 
enter the computer industry. By the time he 
was 35 he had married the girl of his dreams 
and had ammassed a personal fortune of 
five and one-half million dollars. But there was 
something missing in his life. 

Then at age 37 he met Jesus Christ. God 
gave Lou Otto forgiveness of his sin and a new 
life. Lou Otto had been born again through 
God's grace and the shed blood of the Lord 
Jesus Christ. God called Lou to preach in June 
of 197 4 and at the age of 40 he and his family 
left Houston, Texas, to attend Seminary. He 
has been preaching the Gospel ever since in 
hundreds of meetings throughout the United 
States. 

We need your prayer support. We need 
your participation as a worker in this bold 
ministry. We need your financial support. 
Please let us know if you can send a specific 
amount each montti to: 

Bold .Ministries 
6113 Calumet 

Amarillo, Texas 79106 
(806) 355-4221 

Please write or phone if you would like Dr. Otto 
to speak to your group. 
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Mrs. Elizabeth Ranford Dole 
Office of Public Liaison 
The Nhite House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mrs. Dole: 

UN 2 9 REC'D fl/~ 

205 Hammett Road 
Greer, South Carolina 29651 
June 28, 1982 

On July 12, 1982, I will be addressing the annual conference 
of the South Carolina District of The Wesleyan Church concerning 
the President's proposed constitutional amendment allowing 
voluntary prayer in public schools and other public institutions. 
Enclosed you will find an 9pen letter to the conference drafted 
by Rep. Carroll A. Campbell, Jr. who represents my district. 
Accompanying his letter is an article concerning the school 
prayer issue. 

Would it be possible, Mrs. Dole, for someone on the 
White House staff to draft a similar letter in support of 
the President's amendment which could be copied and distributed 
at the annual conference next month? Or would it be possible 
to obtain a letter of supprt under the signature of the 
President himself? 

A resolution in support of the amendment, will be intro­
duced at the conference next month at the time of my pre­
sentation. It is my desire to obtain as much input as 
possible from members of Congress and the Administration 
in order to insure the passage of a favorable resolution. 
I would greatly appreciate any assistance you could render. 

Thank you for your attention in this matter. I look 
forward to hearing from you soon. 

Sincerely, 

~v.~ 
Keith W. Smith 

Enclosures 



CARROLL A. CAMPBELL, JR. 
4TH Dl■TIIICT, SOU'TH CAlooLINA 
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COMMERCE, JUSTICE, AND STATE, THE 
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LEGISLATIVE ■RANCH 

June 23, 1982 

Congress of tbt llnittb li>tates 
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llu(Jfngton, a.c:. 20515 

General Superintendent Dr. Virgil A. Mitchell 
District Superi ntendent Rev. William D. James 
Delegates and Alternates to the 
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15th Annual Session of the South Carolina District 
of The Wesleyan Church 

I hope th.at the proceedings of your conference are going smoothly 
and that you will be successful in dealing with the matters 
which have been brought before you. 

Please allow me this opportunity to call to your attention 
an issue which ·! believe is of great importance to each of 
you, not only as church leaders but also as American citizens: 
President Reagan recently submitted to Congress a constitutional 
amendment which seeks to restore the right to offer voluntary 
prayer in public schools and other public institutions. 
Attached you will find an article entitled "Freedom of 
Religion ••• or Not?" which outlines my reasqns for supporting 
this proposal. I hope that you will consider the President's 
proposal, and if you find it to be worthy, I encourage you to 
support this amendment to the full extent that you consider 
appropriate. 

Aga in, I hope that you meet with success in all aspects of 
your annual conference. 

With kind regards, 

CA~~~Jr. 
Member of Congress 
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Congressman 

CARROLL CAMPBELL 

Reports To The 

People 
WEEK OF MAY ~6. 1980 

FREEDOM OF RELlt;ION . .. OR NOT? 

I recently took the unusual 
step of signing Discharge 
Petition -# 7 in an effort to 
release S. 450 from the llouse 
Judiciary Committee and 
allow Members of the House 
to vote on the issue of per­
mitting prayer in the public 
schools. The Senate has aJ. 
ready approved this legisla­
tion. 

While I normally support 
the kind of in-depth study 
conducted as legislation moves 
through the committee sys­
tem of Congress, the J udic­
iary Committee has kept S. 
450 bottled up for a year 
and it appears that the full 
1-fouse will be denied the 
opportunity to vote on this 
vital issue. This clearly thwarts 
the will of most I-louse mem­
bers, as evidenced by the fact 
that we voted in 1979 by a 
255• l 22 margin to udJ lan­
guage (later dropped) to the 
Department of Education bill 
permitting school prayer. 
Fortunately, House rules 
permit a committee to be 
discharged from jurisdiction 
over a bill if a majority of 
members • • 218 •. sign a 
petition calling for such 
ac tion. Discharge Petition #7 
currently has I SO signatures. 

It seems clear to me that 
the Supreme Court over• 
stepped its bounds with its 
1962 decision outlawing 
school prayer. A practice 
which had existed from the 
very origins of public schools 
was suddenly ruled uncon­
stitutional on very question­
able grounds. I agree with 
the lone dissenter, Justice 
Potter Stewart, who said, 
"I cannot see how an 'official 
religion' is established by let­
ting those who want to say 
a prayer say it. On the con­
trary, I think that to deny 
the wish of these school­
children to join in reciting 
this prayer is to deny them 
the opponunity of sh:iring 
in the spiritual heritage of 
our nation." 

And the fact is that 
wiritual heritage Im been 
part of American history 

'' 

from the very beginning, 
from the arrival of many of 
our original settlers who 
came to the new land to 
escape religious persecution 
and to practice their religion 
free from interference. 

Freedom___2l_ religion in 
America was never confused 
with freedom from religion . 
.. until 1962. --

Practices such as providing 
paid chaplains of different 
faiths for the armed forces, 
placing the motto "In God 
We Trust" on coins and paper 
money, using a Bible to 
administer the oath of office 
to our President and other 
officials • • all of these empha­
size the spiritual foundations 
of the American nation . And 
never forget that each session 
of the !louse and the Senate 
opens with a prayer. Should 
our dtilJ rc11 1101 lmc the 
same rights as our politicians? 

The school prayer provi­
sion of -S. 450 would not 
amend the Constitution and 
would not mandate a single 
prayer for all states and local­
ities. II would reaffirm indivi­
dual states' rights to decide 
this highly sensitive question 
according to the will of 
their people by preventing 
the Supreme Court from 
interfering with those states 
which desire voluntary prayer 
in schools. This action is well 
within the constitutional re• 
sponsibilities of the Congress. 

The latest nationwide Gall­
up survey showed that 76% 
of the American people favor 
legislation to permit prayer in 
public schools. And it is no 
wonder during this time of 
grave difficulty in the world 
that people recognize the 
need to strengthen our spirit• 
ual heritage and reverse the 
moral decline that is occurr• 
ing too often among our 
youth. It is my hope that 
the House of Representatives 
will have the opportunity to 
work the will of the people 
in the near future and that 
04r children will once a~ 
bj: allowed a daily praye. 
their c)3ssrooms . 
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June 2.7 1 1983 

Mr. Morton Blackwell 
Office of Public Liaison 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Morton: 

LEGISLATIVE OFFICE 
418 C Street N.E., "Carriage House" 

Washington, D.C. 20002 
(202) 544-5202 

MEMBERSHIP SERVICES 
P.O. Box 7061 

Pasadena, California 91109 
(213) 795-5412 

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE 
P.O. Box 415 

Pacific Grove, California 93950 
(408) 375-4772 

I'm sorry our respective recollections ot our May 11th 
meeting are not in accord. I can only say that my suggestion 
of seeking out alternative solutions goes back to early 
April when I first recommended such a strategy to you and 
others in the White House. I don't recall saying anything 
which contradicted that position during our May 11th meeting 
or anything I've said or done since then. 

I never agreed to becoming a part ot an ettort "committed 
to fighting off all attempted changes" in the President's 
language. I'll chalk this up to being a simple misunder­
standing. But even if I did make such a commitment (which 
I did not) that doesn't preclude one trom being tlexible 
in strategy when conditions of the "battle" change. ln 
fact, I deeply believe that what transpired over the past 
few weeks makes my original suggestion ot negotiating a 
mutually acceptab l e alternative even more valid than betore. 

Also, one can "fulJy support" a bil.l. while recognizing 
it may not stand "any real chance ot passage" (as we will 
rediscover this wee k on the Hatch pro-lite Amendment). 
Everyone recognizes that the 'Hatch Amendment is doomed, but 
that does not stop pro-lifers from tighting diligently in 
support of it. 

Ideally, I would love to see the President's Amendment 
become enacted by Congr ess . Unfortunately, I doubt that 
it will be reported out of the Judiciary Committee ot the 
Senate. However, I do believe that a Constitutional Amend­
ment on prayer stands a very good chance ot passage. 
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My fear is that the only amendment reported out ot Committee 
will be the silent prayer alternative-- clearly worse than 
none at all. My chief objective is to keep the door open 
for other alternatives which will achieve the goal we are 
all striving for. 

While I am perfectly content with the President's 
Amendment, I do not consider it pertect or "sacred". There 
is plenty of room for "fine-tuning" it to bring about the 
type of reconciliation so desperately needed at this time. 

This is one of those occasions where nothing would make 
me happier than for events to prove me totally wrong. Sadly, 
I fear that the opposite is the case. 

Praying that we can achieve a crucial victory in this 
important cause, I remain 

regards , 

GLJ/mfh 



J'7arch 25, 1983 

I am pleased and happy to send my warm con­
gratulations to Asbury Theologic~l Seminary ~s 
you cel&br~te the sixtieth anniversary of your 
founding. 

This special event pr_ovides an occasion to 
look back and assees the long and arduous roa.d 
you have traveled in over a half century of 
service to the Christian community. As the 
largest indepe . . dent seminary in the nation, 
ATS is an institution that has helped to shape 
the destiny of the evangelical movP.nent at 
home and in th~ world ~t large. Through thP. 
training of missionaries, a worldwide outreach 
program, and projects that reflect legitimate 
soci~l concerns, ATS has denonetrated its 
leadership in furthering the spiritual values 
that have proven to be an essential part of 
our nation's strength. 

I also want to take this opportunity to note 
the inauguration of your new President, DRvid 
HcKenna, wh~ will guide ATS as you enter a new 
dec&de of essi~tance to your fellow man . 

Again, congratulations on roaching this 
significant Pti.lestone in the history of your 
organization a~d may God bless your efforts in 
the years ahead. 

SEND TO: 

The Honorable John A. Grant, Jr. 
State Representative 
Post Office Box 24268 
Tampa, Florida 33623 

RR:WELLS:vs 
cc: (9 
K.Osborne/. _lackwel /W.Sadleir/D.Livingston/ 
CF 
EVENT: APRIL 
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I RETURNED YOUR CALL I I 
Message ~ .L,j;> 
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April 15, 1983 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Faith Whittlesey, Morton Blackwell, Dee J e psen, 
Steve Gailebach, Ken Cr ibb 

FROM: Gary Jarmin, Project Prayer 

RE: School Prayer Leaders Meeting with Pres i dent Reagan 

I believe a very excellent and timely opportunity 
exists for us to generate positive media a t tention for 
the Pres i dent's Con s titutional Amendment on school prayer . 
Equally important, this publicity will help to generate 
momentum for the issue just prior to the Senate Judiciary 
Committee's vote on the Amendment. 

Two events will occur simultaneously which will pro­
vide a perfect press opportunity for key pro~school prayer 
leaders to meet with the President: First, the week April 
29-May 5 has been designated National Week of Prayer. 
There will be a number of activities during this week cul­
minating with a major rally at the D.A.R. Constitution Hall 
on May 5th. Several prom i nent school prayer leaders will 
be in Washington, D.C. at this time . Second, as fate would 
have it, the Senate Judiciary Committee plans to hold hear­
ings on the President's Amendment on April 29th and May 
2nd. Both of these events provide an e xcellent opportunity 
and justification for the President to renew his ca ll f or 
Congressional action on the school prayer amendment . 

Most importantly, we understand that Senator Thurmond 
wan t s t o move qu i ckly on the Con st i t ut i onal Amendment and 
report it out of comm i ttee by the end o f May. The t i ming 
couldn't be better. It is critically important that we 
generate the necessary public awareness and pressure for 
the Constitutional Amendment to get through committee and 
to create momentum f or future Senate action. 



April 15, 1983 
page ~ twdi-9___,, 

- Leaders Meeting With the President -

The President has already met recently with several key 
religious and conservative leaders on a wide range of issues. A 
similar meeting with school prayer leaders should be arranged. 
The meeting should be limited to only 8-12 people and only needs 
15-20 minutes. 

The press should be invited in the meeting during which: (a) 
the President praises the leaders for their efforts and exhorts 
them to fight harder for his Amendment during this critical time; 
and (b) the leaders will in turn praise the President for his 
initiative, courage and leadership on the issue and present him 
with an award/p]aque from Project Prayer commending his efforts. 

Suggested Leaders: In addition to myself as Director of 
Project Prayer, I recommend Dr. Robert Grant, Chairman of Chris­
tian Voice, Rev. Tim LaHaye and his wife, Beverly, Pat Robertson 
and/or Ted Pantaleo from the Freedom Council, Jerry Falwell, Bob 
Dugan of the N.A.E., et. al .. Perhaps the key Congressional 
sponsors of the legislation should also be invited-- Rep. Tom 
Kindness and Senators Thurmond and Hatch. (The Project Prayer 
Coalition now has 126 members, including all of the above men­
tioned leaders). 

I will contact you in a few days to discuss this idea with 
you in more detail and receive your reaction. Please don't hesi­
tate to contact me in the meantime if I can be of any assistanc~. 
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Dear Gentlemen, 

THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

May 10, 1983 

I enjoyed reading about your production, "GOD IS ALIVE AND WELL 
AND LIVING EV'RYWHERE!", and the material you enclosed was very 
interesting. 

Unfortunately, a production such as this is beyond the scope of 
White House activities. 

I appreciate the information, and wish you the best of luck in 
this and your other endeavors. 

Sincerely, 

I ,./ I ' 
I I , 

~ .... lt..-C ' 
~ I 

Morton C. Blackwell 
Special Assistant to the President 

for Public Liaison 

Mr. Gene Bone and Mr. Howard Fenton 
401 East 74th Street 
New York, NY 10021 



ASCAP, PGPC. , DIW-m.TIS'TS GUllD , AUTIDRS LE1GJE OF AMERICA 

Bone 
401 EAST 74TH STREET 

Mr. Morton Black.well 
Special Assistant to the President 
The White Ibuse 
Washington , D .C. 

rear Mr. Blackwell : 

At the suggestion of Mci:>el Brandon and F:mci F;yan , "w-e are getting 
in touch with you regaroing " the~ li.rst Spiritual Musical" entitled , 
00D IS ALIVE 1'.ND WELL AND LIVThG FN ' IMrmE::RE : which ·we have written 
and o::rrposed and is soon going into recordings and theatre proiuction. 

R>r a number of rronth re ~ave been in touch with the ¼ ii te House , 
writing to Pres . and 1rs . Fea:_ran, and ta.J..Jdng Tith 1s . Brandon , about 
appearing at t.he i te House with a concert version of the Im1Sic of 
this vJOrk . 

This is of especial irrp::>rtance ncM , as May 5th has e.en set as National 
Prayer nay, to " ring renewed D=S};'eet for God ." (Incidentally, we wrote 
a widely perfonl8'.1 song, PFAY roR PElC , which has gone through several 
reoordings , the rrost recent of "vlhich is by the Edwin Ha,;,kins Singers .) 

We have desired ~t Pres . an J. rs . Reagan aware of these works , 
especially hCM they tie in with current efforts t.o pnm:>te international 
Peace and the well- eing of al people in all lands . 

Included you ' 11 find material on GO) IS ALIVE . • • and on another current 
production, ll1EIUCA' S HER NAME . 

Please let us ear f:r:an you as soon as possible , and we ' 11 be grateful . 

(212) 744-2264 




